
EAST LULWORTH PARISH COUNCIL 
 

Minutes of the Meeting of East Lulworth Parish Council held on  
Tuesday 12 January 2021 at 7.00pm via Zoom. 

 
 
Councillors   
Present: Mr Paul Pinnock (Chairman) 

Mr Matthew Barnes (Vice Chairman) 
Mr James Weld 
Mrs Jenny Manuel 
Mrs Annie Lovelass 

 
In attendance: Cllr Laura Miller 
                              Liz Maidment (Clerk) 
 
 
20/21/028​    ​Public Participation Period 

 There were no members of the Public in attendance 
20/21/029​    ​Apologies 
                    Apologies were received from Judith Jesty and Jenny Stowbirdge 
20/21/030​    ​Declarations of Interest and Grant of Dispensations 

Cllr Weld declared an interest Items 5,10 and 11,  which was the 6/2020/0505 Bindon 
Range, Lulworth correspondence and the Local Plan consultation. 

20/21/031​     ​Minutes of the previous meeting held on Tuesday 17th November 2020 
It was ​resolved​ that the minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 17th November 
2020 were an accurate record of that meeting and were duly signed by Cllr Pinnock. 

20/21/032​    ​Unitary Councillor Report 
a)  The monthly report was circulated prior to the meeting via email.  
b)   The 5G trial is still in progress. 

    i) The Council is very busy with Lockdown 3.0 and the vaccination 
rollout. 2500 Care home staff have been vaccinated and they are 
looking at now starting to vaccinate the domiciliary carers and 
personal assistants. The Purbeck Hub is based at Wareham Hospital 
which covers East Lulworth. The Clinical Commissioning group are 
given the vaccines and they distribute it throughout Dorset. This has 
resulted in local clinics unable to foresee how many vaccines they will 
get at certain times. At present there is only one booked clinic at 
Wareham, but this will change when more arrive. When the current 
top four vulnerable groups are done, they will then look at key worker 
groups such as teachers. It was asked if there has been any news on 
the mobile clinics. Currently only Pfizer vaccines are being used, 
which needs to be stored at extremely low temperatures, therefore at 
present they are unable to run mobile clinics. If people are unable to 
travel into Wareham, there are networks of people who can help with 
transport. 

  ii)​         It was asked what is classed as local when it comes to travelling for 
your daily exercise, there isn’t a limit but it has to be done in a safe 
and sensible way.  

 ​ iii) There are plenty of volunteers for the Purbeck Hub but they will 
communicate via social media if they need more people. The Hub has 
been set up as a ticketing event by using EventBrite, this site can be 
used by both volunteers and people booking their vaccinations. It was 
explained that there is intense pressure across the system, part of the 
reason for encouraging people to stay local is to prevent road traffic 
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accidents as there aren't any spare hospital beds. ​Action:​ The link 
would be forwarded to members of the Parish Council. 

20/21/033​   ​Planning Applications, Planning appeals or Tree Works 
                              6/2020/0505- Binford Range, Lulworth Camp, BH20 5QS. ​Erection of a 25m 

Telecommunications Mast together with 4 cabinets, compound fence, 2 transmission 
dishes and ancillary development. 
Noted. ​No comments 

20/21/034​   ​Highways and Footpaths  
a) Bypass update 

There was a Community Liaison meeting with the MOD, unfortunately Cllr Pinnock 
was unable to attend. The Parish Council will need to put in a formal request in 
order for the project to proceed. Cllr Miller will seek advice from the Head of 
Highways, as there are various cost implications to see whether it can be formally 
adopted. These include undertaking a traffic survey which involves putting strips on 
the road to record the amount of traffic and the speed of the vehicles. The major 
problem is that County has no available money, especially now due to Covid. 
Another option is to consider reducing the speed limit to 20mph. The criteria for this 
is laid out in the monthly report. It was suggested to contact Highways for ways to 
improve speed reduction. 

b) Other Issues 
No other issues were discussed. 

20/21/035​   ​Defibrillator Issues 
       This was unable to be discussed due to a Parish Councillor having technical issues 

with zoom 
20/21/036​   ​Recruiting Parish Councillors 

Cllr Pinnock would like to stand down at the Annual Parish Council Meeting. The post 
will be advertised on the website and noticeboards. If anyone would like to become a 
Parish Councillor, then they would need to contact the Clerk who would provide more 
information.  

20/21/037​  ​Lockdown 3.0   
                  The DorsetTogether helpline (01305 221000)  for vulnerable people is still available, 

one of the services that they provide is to signpost individuals to support and help with 
items such as shopping, prescriptions and access to food. As always, it was reminded 
that it is important to look out for neighbours who may be struggling. 

20/21/038​    ​Correspondence 
a) Correspondence Report - to receive and note the items on the report.  
       Within the Correspondence Report it mentioned the Car Parking Permit Survey. It 

was confirmed that the deadline was 6th December. 
b) 2021/22 Precept Request. The Final Precept Notification form will need to be 

returned by 31st January 2020. ​Noted. 
c) COVID19 Vaccination Message Campaign. The simple messaging is: The NHS 

will get in touch when it’s your turn to be vaccinated​. Noted. 
d) Grants available for Dorset businesses. To find out more go to 

www.dorsetcouncil.gov.uk/business-grants​. ​Noted. 
e) West Lulworth Area Operational Plan. Action plan to manage the risk to public 

health due to COVID-19, trigger levels for implementing this plan will be 
established based on the current government guidance for social distancing. 
Noted. 

 
20/21/039   ​Consultations and New Items for Discussion 

a)​    Consultation on Dorset Council Climate Emergency Strategy - SURVEY. This is to 
find out what you think about the proposed Climate and Ecological Emergency 
Strategy and Action Plan, which sets out exactly how Dorset Council intends to 
help tackle climate change. The closing date is 20th January 2021.  ​Noted. 

b) Consultation on Tourist Information Centres (TICs). This survey focuses on  
the remaining three Dorset Council TICs in Dorchester, Sherborne and Wareham. 
The consultation period runs from 19 October 2020 to 3 January 2021.​ Noted​. 
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c) Fwd: Purbeck Local Plan Proposed Main Modifications consultation 13 Nov - 8 
January 2021- TPC. Following hearing sessions last year, and a Post Hearing Note 
prepared by the Planning Inspector, the council has prepared a schedule of proposed 
Main Modifications to the local plan which are considered to be necessary to ensure 
that the plan is legally compliant and/or sound. ​Noted. 

d) Fwd: Purbeck Community Infrastructure Levy Draft Charging Schedule proposed 
further modifications 13 Nov-11 December 2020 TPC. Responses should be made 
by 11.45pm on 11 December 2020.  ​Noted. 

e) Ecological Emergency Strategy Consultation. Dorset Council has a key leadership 
role to play in tackling climate change and dealing with its consequences, but we can 
only hope to make a real impact by working closely with communities, organisations 
and individuals. Part of this is finding out what you think 

       about our proposed Climate and Ecological Emergency Strategy and Action Plan, 
which sets out exactly how we intend to help tackle climate change. The Consultation 
closes on 20th January. ​Noted. 

f) Dorset Council is consulting on the admissions arrangements for the academic year 
2022 to 2023. The consultation runs from Thursday 12 November 2020 to 
Wednesday 23 December 2020. ​Noted. 

g) Consultation on Local Plan. It will open on 18th January and will run for 6 weeks. If 
any Parish Councillors have any comments, they need to send it to the Parish Clerk 
who would formulate a response. Although no housing development is planned for 
East Lulworth, some of the policies could affect the village. The plan can be found 
online and there are paper copies available in the main libraries. Podcasts have also 
been done to make it more accessible. 

13. FINANCE 
20/21/040​  ​Finance 

a) Payment Schedule. 
The following payment schedule was proposed by Cllr Manuel and seconded by Cllr 
Lovelass. The cheques will be signed by Cllr Pinnock and Cllr Barnes. 

 

E Maidment           000480          £217.58                 Dec 2020 - Jan 21 Salary 
 

b)​    To receive the third quarter budget report 
      The third quarter budget report was noted and £1067.52 had been spent so far in this 

financial year. 
c)​   To note the third quarter bank reconciliation. 
      The cashbook and bank reconciliation were circulated with the papers for this meeting. 

The Receipts and Payments cashbook balance of £11516.80 agreed with the 
reconciled bank balance as at 30​th​ December 2020 and was duly signed. 

 
20/21/41  Items for inclusion on next agenda 
          ​ a) It was questioned who is responsible for hedges as there are a lot which need 

maintaining. The hedges are part of people’s gardens so the householders are 
responsible. 

b) People are driving over and parking on the Green. This has caused ruts in the 
grass and will eventually cause a big gully. 

20/21/42​ ​Date of the next Parish Council meeting 
It was agreed that due to Covid the next Parish Council meeting should be held remotely at 
7pm on Tuesday 16th March 2021. 
 

With no further business to discuss the Chairman closed the meeting at 8pm 
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Cheque 
number 

 
Amount/£  For 

     



 
Chairman: ..........................................................................  Date:  
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